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                                  PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   
 
Our Blue Knight colors.  At some point our chapter started to decline in 
membership and even worse morale declined.  As President my goal is to work 
hard and raise morale.   2012 has jumped off in a positive direction with 
Morale up along with New Membership!  We are bonded as Law Enforcement 
Brothers in Arms and the Blue Knights International colors indentified as such.  
 

      “Ride With Pride!” 

                           
 

  *  *  * 
 
I would like to thank all the contestants in the Chili Cook Off, in sampling 
each pot they were all great!   The turnout was fantastic bringing together old 
and new members packing the hall.   Chet and Kathy did an incredible job 
setting up and making sure a good time was had by all! 
 
April 2012 is kicking off our official riding season with a mixture of some old 
and new rides.  The old favorite Garden City Car Show on April 8th.  and our 
Ptl. Cardillo Ride the 15th..   This year’s new additions on the ride sheet are 
NYI & NYX Bike Blessing. As you know in the past NYI held a huge event 
that became so popular it needed to be cut back.   This year NYI invited us to 
participate in a limited invitation only Bike Blessing. 
 
On the same day for those of you who would like to take a longer ride Bill 
Hess will be Road Captain to the Blue Knights Bike Blessing in New London, 
Conn…In the past we always had a great turnout for the Bike Blessing and  I 
know that the tradition will continue.    
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President’s Message 
 
At the meeting we have discussed how Chapter X will be giving back to the members.  As in most 
events there is an expense and a donation is requested for the Bike Blessing.  For the Bike Blessing 
the Chapter will be making the donation for our members. 
 
The same will be true for the members riding up to the Blue Knights New London Bike Blessing.  
Part of our giving back to the Membership is to promote camaraderie and support for our and other 
Blue Knights.  New York X Board realizes that going to other Blue Knights events can be taxing on 
some of our members with fixed incomes and we hope that by us using some of the money we raise 
in our 50/50 and other events all our members will be able to enjoy the camaraderie of Blue Knights 
events. 
 
This year a new event has been added on April 29.  We are having our first Luncheon at County 
Buffet in Bay Shore.  This is for all our members and their wives/girlfriends with the Chapter picking 
up the tab.   We will be a taking slow ride along Ocean out to the Causeway and to the restaurant, 
after lunch we will be taking an open ride.  This is a rain or shine event. 
 
On April 29 we are going to meet up with NYBKVII and head over to Floyd Bennett for the NYPD 
Special Op.,. demonstrations. A day for both active and retired members to honor all those heroes 
from the various units of the Special Operations Division who gave their lives in the line of duty.   
There will be a presentation of the colors and singing of the National Anthem.  Show and Tell 
demonstrations by ESU, Aviation, Harbor, Mounted, Canine and SOD, Vintage Classic Police 
Vehicles Exhibition and MORE.  Refreshments will be served after the ceremony. 
 
I want to thank the Ride Committee for doing an excellent job giving their time and extra effort in 
planning a fun riding season.  
 
 
 

“Ride With Pride” 

 
                                                        Nick Luciano 

President  
NYBKX 
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THIS MONTH”S RIDES AND EVENTS 
 
Meeting are held at VFW POST 9592, 55 Hickory Lane, Levittown NY 11756 
 

April 
  Road Capt. 
8 Car Show  
11 Meeting  
15 Cardillo J. Malandrino 
22    ** NY1-NYX Bike Blessing N. Luciano 
22    ** Bike Blessing  New London Conn. B. Hess 
25 Meeting  
26  ** Nassau Riders     See last page 
28    NYCPD SPECIAL  OPS   J. Malandrino 
29 NYBKX Lunch @ Old Country Buffet  

Bay Shore 
N. Luciano 

 
 
               Tri State 
 
Date  Chapter Event   APRIL  Contact or Website    
 
15  NJ I  MEMORIAL TOY RUN  www.blueknightsnj1.com (website) 
15  NY X  PHILIP CARDILLO RIDE jmalandrino@oponline.net (e-mail)  
28  PA V  SOLDIERS OF THE LAW  www.psp-hemc.org (website)  
29  NY XI ANNUAL BIKE BLESSING www.blueknightsxi.net (website)  
 
 
SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 
Kathie Nilsen, BKNYXSunshine@aol 
 
We were sorry to hear Bob Platin's father-in-law passed away  
 
 Charlie Perry had a motorcycle accident and his boo boos are healing...:) 
 
 
 
FROM THE EDITOR 
Nick Luciano  
 
We could use a few Road Captains, please send me an email or see me at the meeting.  
In this club we are all Brothers and Sisters in Law Enforcement with the love for Motorcycles and 
enjoy riding.  Adding this column to the news letter it will be a rides column for members taking over the 
road rides. Anyone going to any of the rallies Sturgis, Daytona or maybe taking a ride to Vermont for a 
weekend, Canada, Florida, A.C. or wherever and would like some company please let me know. Let me 
know what your plans are and I will post it with the dates and your itinerary. 
 
 
 



 
NY X CHAPTER NEWS 
Chili Cook Off 
 

A Big Tks to Rich Hansen for sending me the photos  
 
 

          
 

       
 

       
 
 
 
 
    



TRI-STATE CONFERENCE NEWS    
 
                 TSC NEWS BRIEFS: Written By Tristate Conference Secretary Guy Cook 
 
The first day of spring are hear Bikers it’s great month. Of course you will be able to tell its spring 
because all the blooming idiots will be out on the road doing their best to run you off the road. So 
don’t forget to get yourselves reacquainted with your motorcycle and riding. You might want to think 
about taking an Experienced Riders Course to help maintain that edge you need to stay safe while 
enjoying the ride.  That way you don’t end up being another casualty of spring fever and the caged 
drivers.  The Experienced Riders Course can also help you get a discount on your Motorcycle 
Insurance. Get yourselves and your motorcycles ready so that we can start another riding season of 
“Riding with Pride.”  
 
 
I want to announce that the TSC Executive Board has appointed a new TSC Safety Officer. He is Sal 
Salamone, Vice President of NY XVI. He has been contributing safety articles to the TSC Newsletter 
for several months now. So please welcome Sal aboard and direct your motorcycle safety questions 
to him. He can be reached at ssalfund@msn.com. Sal, On behalf of the TSC Executive Board, 
welcome to your new position. We know you will do a great job. 
 
The Blue Knights Scholarship program is available to all BLUE KNIGHTS. If you are interested, please go to 
the Int’l Website www.blueknights.org and download the application form from the “Members Only” link. The 
application guidelines are also available on the “Members Only” link. Please follow the instructions in the 
guidelines. All applications must be in by June 1st.  
 
That’s all for now! Everyone ride safe and keep the BLUE KNIGHTS Fraternal Spirit burning bright. 
Let’s all continue to: “Ride with Pride.” 
Guy 
 
FYI Our TSC Website is up and running. 
 
NY 18,  GUY COOK Our 2012 Chapter Pin is in production now and will be ready to hand out to 
the kids during the Concerns of Police Survivors Picnic. We will also be giving all of the kid’s rides 
on our motorcycle during this picnic.  This event takes place in the Washington, DC area on May the 
16th, during Law Week. 
   
New Jersey XV 
 
Our annual Spring Thaw Ride will be on May 5th. Last year’s event was held at Bar Anticipation in 
Lake Como. This was a great hit with all of the riders and we will be bringing this event back this 
year as this event is sure to be a great time. 
 
Another annual event NJ15 is having is our Frost on the Pumpkin Run which will be held on October 
14th.  This event has been a success for many years. Please keep up to date on this event on our web 
site.   
 



Our club has been selling Custom Blue Knights Motorcycle Flags. These flags will fit any standard 
flag post. Sales are brisk and can be purchased at www.blueknights15.com. They are $38.00 each and 
can be custom printed for any club.  
 
The weather has been mild this winter and it looks like many of us have been able to ride all winter. 
Let’s hope the spring brings us even better weather. Be safe out there. 
 
              *** 
 
PLEASE HELP... Cystic Fibrosis / Blue Knights.  
As you know I have battled Cystic Fibrosis for 49 years and it has claimed the life of my Brother at 
age 12. This year my Blue Knights Chapter is raffling off an Apple I-Pad 3 (or cash equivalent) and 
giving partial proceeds to Cystic Fibrosis. In 2010 we gave $2000.00 to the Sunshine Foundation and 
this year I hope to do better. I am able to follow my dreams as a Police Officer because of research 
derived from donations. Tickets are only $5.00 each. PLEASE buy a ticket or a few and help us all 
live a longer life !!!.  
 
www.blueknightstickets.com 
 
PLEASE HELP ME IN MY FIGHT !!! 
 I do not know if you would be willing to send this out to your email group or not. This charity is 
something that is obviously very close to me. 

Philip A. Wenrich 

Vice President - Blue Knights Pennsylvania X 

      *** 
INTERNATIONAL NEWS 
 
Ducati is recalling the 2011-2012 Monster 1100 EVO because of potential cracks developing on the 
rear wheel spokes. The affected units have rear wheels labeled “DU6-RR“. Rims with the code 
“DU6N-RR” are not included in the recall campaign. 
 
According to documents released by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, the spokes 
the rear wheel of some units may crack after intense use or after logging a lot of mileage, estimated 
by Ducati to be equivalent of six years’ worth of average use. 
 
The problem was first identified in November 2011 during development of a different model which 
uses a similar wheel design (possibly the Streetfighter 848 which uses a similar 10-spoke 5.50×17 
wheel). Ducati examined its Monster 1100 EVO test units and found one with 26,888 miles on it with 
cracks on two spokes. 
 
To resolve the issue, Ducati designed a new wheel with supplier Enkei Thai. The new wheels are 
labelled “DU6N-RR” instead of “DU6-RR”. 
Ducati dealers will replace the rear wheels on affected units at no charge to the motorcycle’s owner. 
The recall campaign affects 892 units. 
[Source: NHTSA campaign ID#12V073000] via motorcycle.com 
 
               *** 

http://www.blueknightstickets.com/


NYBKX on the move!!!! 
 
New York X participated in New York XVI in Jimmy Schneider Dinner Dance.  The 
following exhibits speak for themselves. 
 

                              
 

    
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Secretary Report 
Jack Sommer 
 
On Monday 03/12/12, BKNYX's Honor Guard responded with fourteen (14) members to the 
Maloney Funeral Home in Holbrook to pay respect to Brother Knight Paul Maurice from BKNY1.  
The funeral was attended by one hundered or more motorcycles from chapters from Maine, Conn., 
Penn., N.J. Maryland and N.Y. and was escorted by Suffolk County P,D. to Calverton National 
Cemetary.   
 
     Tristate Conference Secretary Guy Cook recently sent out TSC Flyers for upcoming events 
(including the Cardillo Ride) through e-mails, you all should have received them.  Guy Cook also 
reports that some fellow Blue Knights from Australia will be in NYC May 23-25 and would be 
interested in catching up with some American Blue Knights.  If interested contact Guy at 
ultra02@frontiernet.net. 
 
      
 
 
 

mailto:ultra02@frontiernet.net.


Summary of BKNYX Meeting 03/14/12 
  
     The meeting was attended by 49 members (2new) and 10 guests for a total of 59 people and lasted 
1 hour 32 minutes.  The meeting was BKNYX's first Chili-Cook Off contest and was a huge success.  
VP Chet Clark presided over the contest and set the rules for the competition.  All  who attended, 
cheerfully participated in the judging of the entries as well as the 50/50 contest.  
  
                                       The results of the Cook-Off 
 
Bill Michelle-3rd Place 
Bruce Cameron- 2nd Place 
Bob Shiller- runner up 
Joe Green- runner up 
Mike Failla- runner up 
Paul Newman- honorable mention 
John Clarke- Winner 
  
     Because of the cook-off the meeting was brief.  A motion was made by Lou Sofia to dispence with 
reading of the secretary and treasurers report and 2nd by Ray Negron.  The motion was passed. 
  
     Motion to accept John Hill as a new member was made by Jack Sommer and 2nd by Ritch Snizek 
and a motion to accept Joseph Russo as a new member was made by Nick Luciano and 2nd by Ritch 
Snizek passed unanimously. 
  
     Bob Platin reminded everyone about the overnight Mohegan Sun ride Aug 11-12, and Chet Clark 
reminded evereyone about the overnight Gray Ghost Vermont ride Sept. 28-30.  Reservations have to 
made in advance to guarantee  the dates and take advantage of special rates for Blue Knights. 
  
     The meeting closed with the 50/50 drawing. Kathy Nilsen drew the ticket and Nick Luciano was 
the happy winner of $143. 
  
     Summary of BKNYX Meeting 03/28/12   
  
     The meeting was attended by 38 members and 7 guests for a total of 45 people and lasted 50 
minutes.   The minutes of the last meeting were reported by Secretary Jack Sommer and motion to 
accept was made by Milo Licata and 2nd by Bob Martin.  The Treasurer's Report was made by 
Treasurer Jack Ehlich and motion to accept was made by Bob Shiller and 2nd by Bob Martin.  Both 
motions passed.   
  
     Nick Luciano reports that he was notified by the FOP that the chapter is in violation for not having 
Financial Insurance and that he is still trying to resolve the issue.  A motion to table the issue until 
next meeting was made by Ritch Snizek and 2nd by Bill Michelle.  Motion was passed.   
 
     Director John Malandrino reports that all arrangements have been made for the Cardillo Ride.  
Nassau County PD will escort  from the start in Bethpage to the Southern State Pkwy where New 
York State Police will escort to NYS Police in Valley Stream and then the escort will be taken over 
by NYPD and proceed to the Cemetary and then to the 28 PCT for lunch.  After a breif 
stop the escort will proceed to Manhattan to the NYPD Memorial.   Last year many cut out from the 
28 Pct, it is requested that all remain with the group and continue to the NYPD Memorial.  A motion 
was made by John Malandrino to donate $250 to the 28 Pct towards food and 2nd by Bill Lawson.  
The motion was passed.  The event is  Rain or Shine so we go by Mcy or Car.  April 11 our next 
meeting before the ride we will have a special guest.  Rudy Andre will present to talk about that day 



April 1972 when Phil Cardillo was shot. 
 
     A few meeting back, it was suggested that members should wear their vests in order to get credit 
for a ride.  Since that time some have expressed their views of trying to enforce such a rule as 
extreme and possibly against Blue Knight By-Laws.  Nick stated that the idea was to promote pride in 
who we are and camaraderie.  Certain rides like the Cardillo Ride and COPS RUN, he felt the 
members should wear teir vests.  On other rides we have shirts that identify us as Blue Knights and 
members are encouraged to wear something that identifies them as such. 
  
Committe Reports 
  
     Mike Connolly reports that the raffle tickets for the Mcy Drawing 2012 are in at $100 each.  The 
winner has choice of a brand new 2012 Harley Davidson Road King or $14,000 cash.  Each ticket 
also allows two people to attend the drawing where a buffet, beer, wine and soda are served.  Not a 
bad deal even if you lose you have a good time.  Only 260 tickets are available so hurry before they 
are gone. 
  
     Kathy Nilsen reports that tickets are available for the COPS RUN Shield.  They are $5 each and 
the winning ticket will be drawn at the Chapter Picnic this Summer (date to be decided). 
  
     Lou Sofia reports that he has lockers downstairs where he has shirts, hats and extra rockers for 
anyone who may need them,  If you need something and Lou doesn't have it he will get it for you.     
  
Chet's Corner 
  
     Chet reminding those who are interested in going on certain upcoming rides that involve overnight 
lodging those arrangements for reservations have to be made in advance.  Now that the ride schedule 
is out, try to get together and get them in before everything is booked.  
  
     The meeting was closed with the 50/50 drawing. Guest Valerie Lynn drew the winning ticket and 
Jeff Skya was the winner of $87.   
 
     The next meeting April 11 will be Spaghetti and Meatballs.  The following first meeting in May, 
Chet is looking to get a few volunteers to make a Sheppard’s Pie. 
 
  
New Business 
  
     Nick advised that one of the reasons for delay of the current ride schedule was because of some 
last minute changes.  One change is a Chapter Luncheon at the Old Country Buffet in Bay Shore on 
April 29 with the chapter picking up the tab.  Another suggestion was that the chapter pickup part of 
the cost of the COPS RUN to encourage members to participate so we make a good showing.  Also 
BKNY1 had scheduled a Bike Blessing on May 27 (to which we were invited).  Because it's 
Memorial Day weekend it has been re-scheduled for April 22.  A Bike Blessing had also been 
scheduled that day for New London Conn., Those interested will have a choice.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



NYS FOP                       NEVER FORGET 9/11/01 
   
From Tim Motto 

Have you ever wondered what it feels like to sit on your own brand new Harley-Davidson and take 
off down the road? Well, now you have a good 
chance to find out. 

The National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial 
Fund is offering you the opportunity to win a 2012 
Harley-Davidson FLHTCU Ultra Classic® Electra 
Glide® Peace Officer Special Edition. 

This beautiful Harley-Davidson® motorcycle has an 
MSRP of $23,879 and features a six-speed, air-
cooled, Twin Cam 96™ engine with Electronic 
Sequential Port Fuel Injection (ESPFI), cruise 
control, and standard 28 spoke cast wheels with 
independent front and rear 4-piston braking system. 

Purchase your $25 raffle tickets today by calling 1-
877-622-BIKE (2453) or 202-737-3402. Raffle 
tickets can also be purchased in person at the 
Memorial Fund’s Visitors Center & Store located at 
400 7th Street, NW, in Washington, DC. 

As a special gift, each ticket purchaser will receive 
a limited edition "Thin Blue Line Harley-
Davidson® & National Law Enforcement Officers 
Memorial Fund" T-shirt.* 
 
All proceeds from the raffle go toward building the 
National Law Enforcement Museum. The winning 
ticket will be drawn on May 16, 2012, one day after 
National Peace Officers Memorial Day. The raffle 
winner need not be present to win. 

Raffle tickets are just $25 each, and only 4,000 t
are being printed. Don’t hesitate, get your tickets 
today by calling 1-877-622-BIKE (2453) or 202-737-3402. Tickets by phone are available Monday
through Friday, between the hours of 9 AM and 5 PM (EDT). And if you’re not able to get through 
on your first call, please keep trying. Thank you, and good luck. 

ickets 

 

2012 Harley-Davidson® Raffle

"Thin Blue Line Harley-Davidson® & 
National Law Enforcement Officers 

Memorial Fund" T-shirt

  

Sincerely, 

 
Craig W. Floyd 
Chairman & CEO     One T-shirt per transaction. T-shirts are all size XL. 

http://support.nleomf.org/site/R?i=2mdy7zAFwLlIFvuafNXi6g�
http://support.nleomf.org/site/R?i=tte7yYXyjs9hbIeBCzMgAA�
http://support.nleomf.org/site/R?i=o8oQXDQrAeYb_cbIgGEfQg


 

 
     *** 
Nick Luciano 
Apparently this has been around for several years and we have not been aware of the coverage.  I am 
looking into exactly what this is and will give a report in the future.   Until then look over the 
attached booklet and you can down load the applications. 
 
 
 
FOP Legal Defense Plan, Inc. - HR-218 Coverage  
 
The FOP Legal Defense Plan, Inc. is offering HR-218 (Federal Law Enforcement Officers Safety Act 
of 2004)  
Coverage for FOP active and retired law enforcement officers.  
Legal defense coverage will be provided for civil or criminal claims associated with the HR-218. The 
annual coverage limit will be $25,000 at a cost of $50.00 per participant.  
 
Please note if you are currently an FOP Legal Defense Plan, Inc. participant, coverage for the HR-218 
is automatically included.  
 
A copy of the application that will need to be completed may be found below. Please print this form, 
fill the form and sent back along with payment.  
For additional enrollment information or questions, please contact Maureen Jagos.  
 (requires Acrobat Reader)  
See attachment HR-218 Application  
See attachment HR-218 Claim Reporting Form  
See attachment HR-218 FOP Legal Defense Plan, Inc.  
Mail completed application along with premium payment to:  
Hylant Group Inc. P.O. Box 1687 Toledo, OH 43603-1687 Phone: 1-800-341-6038 Fax: 1-419-255-
7557  
Maureen Jagos E-mail: maureen.jagos@fop.net  
Mark Schutt E-mail: mark.schutt@fop.net 

 
 

 
 
Safety Corner 
Safety Officer Rich Hansen 
 
CO poisoning on a bike? It Can Happen 
This is a bit long but I think an interesting story and important.  
Rich H. 
In 2006 we were riding to Alaska from our home in Langley. We rode north through BC with the 
route becoming more and more remote the further north we got. Anyone who rides long distances 
knows that it’s not unusual to get a little drowsy on long stretches but we began to experience 

mailto:mark.schutt@fop.net


something that was definitely different. We weren’t just getting drowsy, we were having  outright nap 
attacks right out of the blue. We would be fine for hours then so sleepy we had to pull over to take a 
nap. Not only that, I couldn’t shake an unusual feeling of dread. Had we bitten off more than we 
could chew? We were in pretty remote territory but we had been before and had never felt like this. 
We both were experiencing it but couldn’t get a grip on what might be going on. The whole 
experience was quite disturbing.      

Some days we basically forgot all about the feeling and the drowsiness so were otherwise enjoying 
the ride. When we arrived in Whitehorse, Yukon, I noticed a slight chuffing sound from the rear 
cylinder as we idled through town. I suspected an exhaust leak but couldn’t find anything amiss. The 
next day we rode to Dawson City and on arrival it was evident that we had a distinct problem with the 
exhaust. Once settled I removed the heat shields and found the problem; two cracks on the rear header 
or wye pipe - one at each wye. Also, one nut was now AWOL from the manifold clamp making the 
problem worse. We were returning to Whitehorse so planned to look after things there. That turned 
out to be  a bust because aside from not having a new wye pipe the Yukon Harley Davidson dealer 
was awash in repairs and had lost his mechanic. A quick weld job would fix us up but a call to the 
only muffler shop in town yielded a similar story, so a Plan C was required. We called the dealer in 
Anchorage and discovered they had a pipe but we would have to make a marathon ride from 
Whitehorse to Anchorage in two days to avoid sitting out a two-day shutdown. It was a tough ride 
over some of the worst roads on the trip but we made it, experiencing the drowsiness a couple of 
times but still not connecting the dots.  We were first in line at the shop at House of Harley Davidson 
on Saturday morning and enjoyed a great breakfast while they mended our ride.      

  

 After the job was done and we were riding out of Anchorage, Arlene offered the possibility that our 
drowsiness/feeling of dread may have been due to the exhaust leak. No sooner did she say that than 
we could smell oil burning off the new pipe. It seemed reasonable that if we could smell that, we 
could easily have been breathing carbon monoxide from the leak.      

 
Our rig with the upper and lower fairing 

How could that be on a motorcycle? After all, any exhaust should be whisked away to the rear, leak 
or not. Not so on our bike. It’s an Ultra Classic which has not only a  main fairing but “fairing 
lowers” for leg protection as well. This tends to build a pretty nice still-air pocket around the rider, 
evident when rain drops or a hapless bug float around in the dead air between the rider and the 
windshield for some time before being whipped away. The fairing lowers extend that dead air space 
down to the engine. It is my suspicion that wind direction may have had a part in making the 
condition intermittent. It is also my suspicion that this model of motorcycle would not be the only one 
that could present this problem.      

http://www.mctourguide.com/wp-content/uploads/2010/09/Alaska-2006-050.jpg�


It turns out the wye pipe crack is a common problem around 70,000 km. on Twin Cam Harleys, so we 
were right on cue when we were in Alaska. When got drowsy in Nova Scotia two years later at about 
130,000 km., we smelled a rat. I removed the heat shields to reveal the start of a new crack in the 
pipe. That one was fixed up pronto by Ramsay’s Harley Davidson in Sidney with little fanfare. Great 
dealership with awesome service, by the way.      

I don’t think it would be at all impossible for any bike with a full fairing – touring or sport bike – 
sufficient to create a dead air space around the motor that could harbour CO from an exhaust leak 
sufficient enough to impair the rider and/or passenger. My suggestion is to check for exhaust leaks 
when doing regular maintenance and to not ignore it if one is discovered. I wasn’t kidding when I 
said we had nap attacks; we were both just short of passing out while riding with no warning at all. 
 
 
 
      
  
QUARTERMASTER CORNER 
Big Louie Sofia 
    
New members see Big Lou for any chapter items you are interested in; he can set you up with most 
NYBKX items you may need.  
Anything that you might want as far as NY X wearing apparel is available. Big Louie has T-shirts, 
sweatshirts, decals, pins, golf shirts, the new and improved NY X hat, jackets, rockers for the vest, 
leather scarves with BK patch embroidered on, etc. Anything you want, see Louie. He has Blue  
Knight Dungaree Jackets for spring as well as Winter Jackets in stock in many sizes. If he doesn’t have 
your size in stock it can be ordered but hurry, it takes a few weeks to get them. We have new NY X pins in 
the shape of L.I.  Big Lou will be handling the sale of the pins, at $5.00 each. 
 
 
 
 Big Louie Sofia asks that you save the pull-tabs from your beverage cans and give them to him for 
the Boy Scouts who use them for charity. 
 
        *** 
 
ITEMS FOR SALE 
 
Harley cover [size just below touring] in excellent shape. $50.00 contact  
Kevin Kneer at 516-672-3377. 
 
      *** 
Harley Ultra seat with strap like new condition for $200.00 HD Part #52164-10 fits 2008-2012 
touring Bikes 
Harley 4 point docking kit Part # 54205-09 List for $154 for sale $120 also like new 
Vance and Hines slip on's Flh/Flt Monster oval Slip ON... used but in great condition asking $250 
Pyle Mcy Radio I had this on my Harley Road King..... paid 400 asking $200 
  
CONTACT BRUCE CAMERON @ 631 697-5321 
 
     *** 
 
 



Active and Retired Law Enforcement, Sidegig 
 
We all know someone on the job with a sidegig, but no one knows everyone, until now…  
Our talent pool is very deep  
ACCOUNTANTS TO AUTO MECHANICS FINANCIAL PLANNERS TO FUNERAL 
DIRECTORS LANDSCAPERS TO LAWYERS TAX PREPARERS TO TRAVEL AGENTS  
List your business on Sidegig.Com and get to work  
FIND SOMEONE ON THE JOB TO DO THE JOB  
Let’s work for each other!  
Complete classified section with Houses, Cars, Condos, Boats, Motorcycles Uniform and Equipment 
section Hiring and Seeking Employment sections too.  
WWW.SIDEGIG.COM                         888-429-0014 
 
         **** 
 
**Attn. All Blue Knight members . Stop paying too much for your Bike ,Auto, and Homeowners 
Insurance. 
  
Maybe you didn't know that Supreme Agency Insurance Inc.. owner Blue Knight Member Bob 
Platin offers   free price  quotes and policy consultations to all Blue Knight members and their 
families. Supreme Agency Deals with many Insurance Companies and can find the best rate for your 
situation, and because you’re a Blue Knight Member there is never a fee of any kind. 
  
Please look them up on the web at www.supremeagencylongisland.com or call Bob at 631-567-3332. 
They have Great Rates on all types of personal Insurance and have been in business for over 30 
years. 
  
Hours of operation 
Monday-Friday 9:00 AM- 5:00 PM 
631-567-3332 
Email sagencyinc@aol.com 
  
Bob Platin  
Supreme Agency Inc.  
4250 Vets Memorial Hwy. Suite #245E Holbrook N.Y. 11741  
631-567-3332 FAX. 631-567-2830 
 
           *** 
 
 
Date  Chapter  Event   APRIL  Contact or Website  
 
15  NJ I  MEMORIAL TOY RUN  www.blueknightsnj1.com (website) YS 
15  NY X  PHILIP CARDILLO RIDE  jmalandrino@oponline.net (e-mail) YS 
28  PA V SOLDIERS OF THE LAW  www.psp-hemc.org (website) YS 
29  NY XI ANNUAL BIKE BLESSING  www.blueknightsxi.net (website) YS 
 
Date Chapter  Event   MAY    Contact or Website  
 
5  PA XIV TSC SPRING MEETING  kebowers@hotmail.com (e-mail) YS 
5  NY XXIV BLUE FRIDAY FALLEN OFF. RIDE pfox1@nycap.rr.com (e-mail) YS 
6  NJ XV ESCORTED RIDE   www.blueknights15.com (website) YS 
19  NY I MURDER MYSTERY RUN  fdg921@optonline.net (e-mail) YS 

http://www.supremeagencylongisland.com/
mailto:sagencyinc@aol.com


20  NJ I BOYER-HALL MEMORIAL PICNIC www.blueknightsnj1.com (website) YS 
20  NJ VIII BIKE BLESSING Irv Halpern 973-948-4451 YS 
 
Date  Chapter  Event J UNE    Contact or Website 
 
6-10  NY XXIV  BLUE KNIGHTS at AMERICADE  pfox1@nycap.rr.com (e-mail) YS 
8-10  WV II   WILD & WONDERFUL KNIGHTS  bkwv2@aol.com (e-mail) YS 
16  PA XIV  COUNTRY TOUR    daltgang@uplink.net (e-mail) YS 
20  NJ IX   GOOCH’S GARLIC RUN   www.bknjix.org (website) YS 
24  NJ VII   ANNUAL RIDE & PICNIC   www.blueknights.net (website) YS 
24  NJ XI   POKER RUN & FAMILY PICNIC  www.bknjxi.org (website) YS 
 
Date  Chapter  Event  JULY     Contact or Website  
 
7  NY XXXII  WOUNDED WARRIOR RIDE  www.bkny32.org (website) YS 
8  NY XVIII  7TH COPSRUN MEMORIAL RIDE  www.bknyxviii.org (website) YS 
15  PA XXII  CHRISTMAS IN JULY   www.blueknights-pa22.com (website) YS 
21  NY XVII  VIET NAM MEMORIAL HWY RIDE Barry Langerlan (315-496-2921) YS 
22-27  TX XXXIV  B.K. INT’L CONVENTION   www.blueknightstx34.org (Website) YS 
 
Date  Chapter  Event   AUGUST  Contact or Website  
 
19  NJ VIII  LAW RIDE www.blueknightsnj8.com (Website) YS 
11-1 2 NY II  30TH ANNUAL SUICIDE RUN www.blueknightsny2.org (Website) YS 
 
Date  Chapter  Event   SEPTEMBER   Contact or Website  
 
8  NY XI   MEMORIAL POKER RUN   www.blueknightsxi.net (website) YS 
9  NJ III   KNIGHTS IN THE WOODS   www.bknjiii.org (website) YS 
11  PA XIV  9-11 MEMORIAL RIDE   911coalition@comcast.net (e-mail) NO 
21-23  NY XVII  WINE COUNTRY WEEKEND  blang121@verizon.net (e-mail) YS 
23  PA XXII  FALLEN OFFICERS RUN   www.blueknights-pa22.com (website) YS 
23  NY XII  COTA RIDE FOR SAMANTHA Tom Gormley 914-490-5590 YS 
 
Date  Chapter  Event   OCTOBER   Contact or Website  
 
5-8  PA XXIV  TSC FALL CONVENTION    Pa24tristate@aol.com (e-mail) YS 
14  NJ XV  FROST ON THE PUMKIN POKER RUN www.blueknights15.com (website) YS 
21  NJ IX   HARVEY C. IRONS MEMORIAL RIDE  www.bknjix.org (website) YS 
 
 
 

         
 

                                             
 
Among the Blue Knight members, 
"There are no strangers, only friends you haven't met."  
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TRI-STATE CONFERENCE BOARD  

CHAIRMAN          VICE-CHAIRMAN  
Cal Ennals          Gus Faella  
2845 Rome Road         459 Northern Blvd.  
Vineland, NJ 08361         Bayville, NJ 08721  
Home: 856-692-8737         Home: 732-269-1276  
bktscsec@comcast.net                                 gj5298@comcast.net  
 
SECRETARY            TREASURER                INT’L REPRESENTATIVE  
Guy Cook            Carl Raymo     Russ Harper 
33 Guymard Tpke.           P.O. Box 404     7 Palmer Ave. 
Middletown, NY 10940          Marlboro, NY 12542    Croton-on-Hudson, NY 10520 
Home: 845-386-2852           Cell: 845-742-7809    Home: 914-271-3747 
ultra02@frontiernet.net           c.raymo@yahoo.com    rhh57@aol.com 
 

 
      STATE REPRESNTAIVE 

                      NEW YORK 
    RICK VOBIS 
               PO BOX 699 

     PHILLIPSPORT, NY 12769 
              845-796-6006 
   BKNYXXV@YAHOO.COM                  

 

                             
 
 

        The End 
      

 
 
 
 

mailto:bktscsec@comcast.net
mailto:gj5298@comcast.net
mailto:ultra02@frontiernet.net
mailto:c.raymo@yahoo.com


   BLUE KNIGHTS INTERNATIONAL  
  LAW ENFORCEMENT MOTORCYCLE CLUB 
   NEW YORK CHAPTER X & FOP LODGE 10            
 

      
 
            Will hold its 7th.  Annual Motorcycle Ptl. Philip Cardillo Run 
 

          
 
 

SUNDAY APRIL 15, 2012 
 

     This is an escorted Law Enforcement ride 
Starting at the Embassy Diner on Hempstead Tpk. in Bethpage.  Kickstands 
up 1000 Hrs. 
Stopping at the New York State Police Barracks, located on the Southern 
State Pky. Valley Stream  
We will continue on to Calvary Cemetery, stopping for a prayer at Ptl. 
Cardillo grave.  Continuing on, we will stop briefly at the 28 Pct. in NYC 
and end the ride at Police Memorial in NYC 
 
Please contact John Malandrino at jmalandrino@oponline.net or Jack 
Sommer js912sommer@aol.comfor further details  
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